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On the CallOn the Call
Significant Activity

On May 31, 2025, Officer Bronnengerg was on routine patrol when he observed a vehicle on East State Route 
73 at Silver Lake Drive make multiple marked lanes violations. A traffic stop was conducted on the vehicle, 
and when officers made contact with the female driver, they observed a strong odor of an alcoholic beverage 
and slurred speech. A juvenile passenger was also found to be in the vehicle. The driver submitted to field 
sobriety tests, and upon further investigation, was charged with OVI, with a breath test result of .193, and with 
Endangering Children.

On May 20, 2025, Sergeant Cordreo was on routine patrol when she observed a vehicle in the 5000 block of 
Bunnell Hill Road, traveling at a slow rate of speed, and driving left of center into the oncoming lane. A traffic 
stop was conducted and when officers made contact with the male driver, they observed the odor of an alcoholic 
beverage and red, watery, eyes. The driver submitted to field sobriety tests, and upon further investigation, was 
charged with OVI and Driving in Marked Lanes.

On May 15, 2025, Officer Bronnenberg was on routine patrol on East State Route 73 near North State Route 48 
when he observed a vehicle traveling 79 MPH in the posted 55 MPH zone. Officers attempted to stop the vehicle 
for the violation and the vehicle turned onto a side road, turned off the vehicle’s lights, then continued fleeing 
from the officer. Officers quickly found the vehicle and a male was seen running from the vehicle refusing to 
obey officer’s commands to stop. After a brief foot chase, the male was taken into custody by officers. A search 
was conducted in the area to attempt to find any other subjects that may have fled from the vehicle. No other 
subjects were found. The male driver was charged with Failure to Comply with Order or Signal of a Police 
Officer, Obstructing Official Business, and Driving Under OVI Suspension.

On May 8, 2025, Corporal Knobbe was on routine patrol in the area of Quarterhorse Drive when he was stopped 
by a juvenile who advised a black car had almost hit her. Officers were able to quickly locate the vehicle parked 
on the street. Officers approached the vehicle and noticed an open can of beer on the passenger side floorboard. 
Contact was made with a male, who was sitting in the driver’s seat, and was informed by the male that he had 
been drinking alcohol that evening. The motorist submitted to field sobriety tests, and upon investigation, was 
cited for Open Container of Alcoholic Beverage in a Motor Vehicle.

Excellence Excellence 
Through TrainingThrough Training

In May 2025, all officers attended our annual handgun 
qualifications range.  Additionally, several officers attended 
an additional range and an in-house defensive tactics 
training.

Officer Kevin Hall completed Crisis Intervention Team 
training through the Warren County Mental Health Recovery 
Board and Corporal Kevin Knobbe completed Supervisors 
Training and Education Program through the Law 
Enforcement Foundation.
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